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Editorial on Upper-Tract Urothelial Carcinoma: Current State and Future Directions

An editorial comment for the special series “Upper-Tract Urothelial 
Carcinoma: Current State and Future Directions”

We are honored to have been invited to edit this series of Translational Andrology and Urology (TAU) on “Upper-Tract 
Urothelial Carcinoma: Current State and Future Directions”. 

As a rare disease, upper tract urothelial carcinoma (UTUC) presents a unique challenge to urologists. Often difficult to 
diagnose and stage, frequently recurrent without radical surgery, and typically occurring within a highly comorbid patient 
population, management of UTUC leads to a series of difficult clinical decisions for patient and surgeon. Compounding 
this challenge is the burden to generate large clinical numbers for research, in order to move the practice forward. While 
guidelines are in place to provide structure to the treatment modalities, there remains a great deal of nuance to the care of 
patients with UTUC.  Therein lies the rub.

This focused edition of TAU will explore a breadth of topics surround UTUC, to bring into focus up-to-date discussions. 
Highlighted topics include epidemiology, risk stratification and the challenges of diagnosis; outcomes of organ-sparing 
surgery, tips and tricks, and future directions; outcomes of radical surgery including complications, the role of lymph node 
dissection, the role of perioperative chemotherapy, management of the bladder cuff, and bladder recurrence following 
UTUC. It is our endeavor that this collective work provides an exploration of the nuance surrounding UTUC, allowing 
urologists to offer improved outcomes to their patients.

We thank the authors for the remarkable time and effort put forth, which made this special series possible. We are 
privileged for their contribution, and hope that the totality of their work will make a meaningful contribution to your 
practice.
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